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20th Annual Academic Galleria
Onondaga Nation School held its 20th Academic Galleria on 

Wednesday, May 16. The Academic Galleria serves to promote 
educational standards through research and challenging academic 
expectations for the students while also meeting and exceeding 
educational benchmarks set forth by the New York State Education 
Department.  

There is plenty of evidence in the school as well as at home 
that the month of April and May is dedicated to Academic Galleria 
research. During the weeks leading up to the Academic Galleria 
one could walk through the hallways of ONS and hear the sound of 

tapping Chromebook keyboards, the continuous motion of copy machines 
printing, and the footsteps of children who are proudly holding the latest 
models they designed to enhance their projects. 

The 2018 Academic Galleria had nearly 130 student projects exhibited 
this year which represents each student in the Pre-Kindergarten through 
the Eighth Grade at the Onondaga Nation School.  

The Academic Galleria student projects are evaluated by arbiters who 
carefully listen to the student’s oral presentation for criterion 
indicators.  These indicators demonstrate the presenter’s knowl-
edge of subject matter, use of materials, and the fluency of the 
oral presentation.  The quality of project appearance is vital as 
each student must incorporate: Project Title, use of color, neat-
ness, spelling, and grammar, along with a statistical graph of 
pertinent data, a model for demonstration, and a recognition of 
resources or works cited for their Academic Galleria project.  

The Arbiters for the Academic Galleria include community 
professionals, school district administrators, and university 
graduates & professors – all of whom are committed to the edu-
cational success of oral presentations through comprehensive 

research for the students of the Onondaga Nation School.  
This year over 30 volunteer arbiters actively participated for the 

20th Anniversary of the Onondaga Nation School’s Academic Gal-
leria 2018. Project themes by Grade: 

Pre Kindergarten Topics: Prehistoric Dinosaurs
Kindergarten Topics: Dinosaur Characteristics
First Grade Topics: Plants and Animals amongst Us
Second Grade Topics: Nocturnal Animals

Third Grade Topics: Restaurants of the World
Third Grade Topics: Endangered Species 
Fourth Grade Topics: Principal Authors
Fifth Grade Topics: Natural Disasters
Sixth Grade Topics: Student Choice: The Natural, Ancient, 
    and 21st Century
Seventh Grade Topics: Small Countries of the World
Eighth Grade Topics: Mathematical Tessellations through 
    Photoshop

Niawenha  – Thank you is extended to all the students 
and visiting arbiters making the 20th Anniversary of the 
Onondaga Nation School’s Academic Galleria a great suc-
cess. Done:toh. 

Grimshaw 
Annual Art Show

On May, 18th Grimshaw 
Elementary displayed the 
artwork of every Kindergarten 
through 6th grade student in 
Grimshaw’s Annual Grand-
parent’s Day Art Show in the 
school gymnasium. Featured 
works included, Kindergarten 
Penguin Sculptures, 1st grade 
Vincent van Gogh inspired 
Sunflowers, 2nd grade Pablo 
Picasso inspired Frankenstein 
collages, 3rd grade Around 
the World in Art & Music 
display, 4th grade Perspective 
Winter Birch Tree Landscape 
paintings, 5th grade “Are You 
Hungry for Pop Art” Donut 
sculptures, and 6th grade 
Egyptian Amulet necklaces 
just to name a few. All of the 
Grandparents enjoyed walk-
ing through the Art Show with 
their grandchildren and each 
Grimshaw Artist did an amaz-
ing job on all of the artwork! 

See more artwork from 
this event on page 8.
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District News  ✦  District News  ✦  District News

Dear LaFayette School Community,
Thank you for your resounding support of our 

school district budget on May 15th. The voters 
authorized our 2018-19 spending plan with an 88% 
approval rating. This is the highest approval for a 
school district budget vote in the last twenty-two 
years! Thank you to our Assistant Superintendent 
for Business Tiffany Turner, our administrators, 
non-instructional supervisors, and members of 
our budget committee for their input and support 

throughout the budget process. I am excited to be a part of such a 
supportive school community and thank you for making my first year 
as superintendent a great experience. It has been an honor getting 
to know our students, families, and staff and I look forward to our 
continued work together.

As we head into the month of June, we will celebrate the 
summation of classroom experiences as we promote students 
to the next grade level, honor students at awards and moving up 
ceremonies, and confer diplomas on our graduating seniors. Our 
students have much to be proud of and much to celebrate for their 
many accomplishments inside of the classroom. We have twenty-one 
students who are enrolled in career and technical education programs 
who are working towards CTE endorsements on their diplomas 
and many students enrolled in dual-credit programs earning both 
high school and college credits. We are excited to see our students 
graduate with a bright future in front of them.

We have taken time throughout the year to recognize and celebrate 
student success outside of the classroom. Thank you to our student 
athletes, art students, performers in the school musical, Science 
Olympiads, and our students who have engaged in internships or 
service learning projects. I have been amazed by our students ability to 
continue their learning through all avenues and engage in experiences 
that help them grow and develop leadership skills and independence.

As we put the final touches on this school year, I look forward to 
celebrating the success of our students and staff. We will review our 
year-end data, such as graduation rates, reading and math diagnostic 
testing results, course outcomes, etc. We will take time to reflect and 
celebrate. During the summer months, we will update our strategic 
plan and refine our district goals with our board of education and 
administrative team. This process of continuous improvement will 
allow us to better actualize our district vision statement, which is 
“inspire, empower, and prepare all students to achieve excellence”. 
Congratulations to our graduating seniors and congratulations to our 
students and staff on an outstanding school year. Go Lancers!

Jeremy Belfield, 
Superintendent of Schools

Summer STEP
STEP Summer Program Begins July 9th.  

Join STEP for college visits, field trips, project 
development and much more.  STEP will also 
offer an Illustration/Drawing class Monday-
Wednesday from 8:30-11:30.  Students can 
participate in just the Illustration/Drawing class, 
or stay for the entire day.  For more informa-
tion, please contact David at 315-504-1000 or 
dstablein@lafayetteschools.org.  

Singing Cicadas 
You may have seen some of our Native 

students coming in with bags of bugs to cook 
and share. Please understand the history 
behind this. This is a celebration of survival 
for your students.

 Our word for President is Hanadagá•yas. 
It means "Town Destroyer." During the Ameri-
can Revolution some of our people sided with 
colonists, some sided with British, but many 
remained neutral considering this to be a 
fight between father and son. Because of the 
actions of those that sided with the British, 
George Washington declared that the Haude-
nosaunee be destroyed.

All communities were targeted and On-
ondaga was no different, especially since it 
was -as it still is- the capital of the  Haudeno-
saunee Confederacy. (Ever wonder why the 
Onondaga Nation is so small when we were 
once regarded as a powerhouse in east and 
the capital of the Haudenosaunee Confedera-
cy?)  The military hanged many of our people 
and our villages, crops, and supplies were 
destroyed. Those who were not killed outright 
starved to death that winter. The spring came, 
and  the survivors were greeted with the 17 
year  locusts. The locusts were the food that 
allowed people to survive. They are consid-
ered such a gift to our community.

Some people eat it raw-tastes like sea-
food without seasoning. Most people saute 
them with a little butter and salt until crisp. 
The fried cicadas taste like popcorn. Usually 
you get them in the morning before they eat 
and fill up.

I understand that it may seem weird 
(although eating insects is quite common 
around the world-and really what is an insect 
if it isn't a crustacean that lives on land? ), but 
I wanted to give a big Nyawenha -thank you- 
to you all for being supportive of our students 
willing to come to school and share their his-
tory with you.
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✦  Junior/Senior High School News  ✦

Students of the Month
APRIL 2018

JENNA REESE (8th Grade)
What is the secret to your 

success? Just working hard to 
get what I have. 

What advice do you have 
for younger students? Be 
kind. 

What other hobbies or 
activities do you participate 
in outside of academics? I do 
a lot with my family and I hang 
out with my dogs because I 
love them. 

Who motivates or in-
spires you to do your best? 

Probably my mom, because she’s always worked hard to get 
where she is. 

Where do you think you’ll be in 10 years? No 
idea! 	

OLIVIA VIRNOCHE (7th Grade)
What is the secret to your 

success? I’m never really 
angry, and it takes a lot to make 
me angry… for the most part 
I’m just happy! 

What advice do you have 
for younger students? Keep 
your grades up and make sure 
you study to do well on tests. 
And have a positive outlook on 
life.

What other hobbies or 
activities do you participate 
in outside of academics? 

Mostly soccer and Art. I really love art and photography. I like 
to hang out with any pet at my house!

Who motivates or inspires you to do your best? Prob-
ably my parents because they’re both really humorous but 
very intelligent. 

Where do you think you’ll be in 10 years? I would 
probably want to be in college, studying for whatever job I 
want to do… possibly a chef. 

Students of the Month
MAY 2018

ANDREW PORTER (8th Grade)
What is the secret to your 

success? I made sure I get all 
my homework done and I study. 

What advice do you have 
for younger students? 

I would tell them to make 
sure they do their homework 
and study -- it helps a lot, so 
you can get good grades on the 
tests you take. 

What other hobbies or ac-
tivities do you participate in 
outside of academics? I play 
basketball, baseball and soccer, 

and I also like to play outside. 
Who motivates or inspires you to do your best? My 

parents. They help me study for hard tests sometimes. 
Where do you think you’ll be in 10 years? I’d like to be 

working as some type of engineer. 	

ISABELLA PAPWORTH  (7th Grade)
What is the secret to your 

success? I kinda just do what 
needs to be done and if some-
thing’s not done I try my hardest 
to do it. 

What advice do you have 
for younger students? Al-
ways try to be a helping hand. 
Hard - working is always good. 
If you’re a hard worker that’s al-
ways good because people will 
often spend more time trying 
to get out of work than actually 
doing it. 

What other hobbies or activities do you participate 
in outside of academics? I like to draw, I find it very relax-
ing and get complimented often, which makes me feel good 
about myself. I also like to play with my younger brother and 
sister -- they are always entertaining!

Who motivates or inspires you to do your best? Prob-
ably my mom and dad. My mom recently got a new job -- 
both my parents are very hardworking and very, very smart. 

Where do you think you’ll be in 10 years? I don’t know 
if I’m going to go to college or not, but I’ll probably be doing 
something with drawing.



                                                      Visit our website for more information 

The GREEN SHEET – Your School District News – LAFAYETTE CENTRAL SCHOOLS

4

✦  Junior/Senior High School News  ✦

Teen Institute at Orenda Springs
On Tuesday, May 29th, nine members of LaFayette Teen Institute went 

to Orenda Springs in Marcellus to celebrate a successful school year and 
work on team building. The students faced several challenges throughout 
the day that asked them to call upon various leadership and life skills. Stu-
dents used their problem solving and communication skills to successfully 
lift all members into a suspended net following a set of  rules to make the 
challenge even more difficult, and employed bravery and teamwork to lift 
students (and advisors) into the air. Overall, it was a spectacular and mem-
orable day that we are sure the students will remember for a long time! 

Scholastic Artworks at the LibrarySenior Art Students in the  
Edgewood Gallery Show

Each year high schools within a thirty-mile radius of Syra-
cuse are invited to submit four senior artworks to the Annual 
High School Senior Show and Competition at the Edgewood 
Gallery. Sponsored by the Central New York Art Guild, each 
year’s show is held in the Spring.  This year senior artists: 
Cheyanne Brockway, Allison Carroll, Cienna Oakes, and 
Bridget Walsh were selected to submit an artwork to rep-
resent LaFayette in the  competition.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity for senior art students to exhibit their work in a 
professional setting and for the public to recognize student 
accomplishments in the Visual Arts. Congratulations Chey-
anne, Allison, Cienna, and Bridget!

This year’s award winning artworks are currently on dis-
play at the LaFayette Public Library. You can get an up close 
look at these amazing young artist’s works in the teen sec-
tion. The display showcases LaFayette Jr. Sr. High School’s 
Gold Key, Silver Key, and Honorable Mention artworks from 
the Central New York Region and our National Silver Key 
winner’s artwork. 

Art departments instructors Mrs. Carr and Mrs.  
Robinson are very grateful to the library board of trustees 
and library director Scott Kushner for giving our students this 
wonderful opportunity to have their artwork displayed in the 
community. 
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✦  Junior/Senior High School News  ✦
After Prom Fun

We would like to thank everyone in the LaFayette community who helped support our efforts to provide a safe and enter-
taining night for our LaFayette students at their After Prom. The event was held at Get Air in Cicero. Students had the oppor-
tunity to play basketball, jump on trampolines, play dodgeball, play slam ball, participate in minute to win it games, test their 
skills on a ninja course and enjoy a snack. 

Many prizes were given away throughout the night to those students who participated to the end. We would like to give a 
shout out to: The Optimist Club, LaFayette Fireman's Auxiliary, Church of Nativity, Wegmans, The AppleFest, Shute’s Water, 
Tanglewood, Maureen Perrin, GAPS, Green Hills, Ron Bush Oil, B&B Lumber, LaFayette Trail Riders, SECNY, LaFayette Vet-
erinary Clinic, Caz Sports Bowl, Song Mtn, Dr. McCormick, Four-Seasons, Ra-Lin, 5-Wits, WonderWorks, Mirror Maze, RPM 
Raceway, BJ’s Wholesale, Wais Family, Sweet Basil and Empire Freight Logistics. A great night was had by all.
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✦  Onondaga Nation School News  ✦

The end of the school year is a time of celebration for so many 
things: academics, arts, community and families.

On May 24, all students, from Pre-K-to Grade 8 delivered boxes 
filled with gifts of appreciation and thanks to the elders of the Onondaga 
Nation. Teachers and students traveled by bus, on foot and by wagon 

                      bearing the items made especially for Community Give Day. These words of thanks, written by Virgil Brave 
Rock, provide a sense of the feelings created by the day. “Words cannot express my gratitude and thankfulness to all of 
you for helping to pull off another year of Community Give. It was a successful and fun time for everyone and we have 
created memories for our ONS students that will remain with them forever”.

Students and teachers are preparing for 8th grade graduation. Graduation will be held at the Field House, on Thurs-
day, June 21,  and it will include many of the traditions that have been handed down over the years, including the pre-
sentation of skits by the younger students and the presentation of scrolls to family members and teachers. A dinner will 
be held to honor the 8th grade students on Tuesday, June 19 during which our PTS will present the students with their 
necklaces to be worn at graduation.

Our 8th graders are also honoring and leaving a bit of themselves behind as they leave ONS. On June 8, elders from 
the Nation community will come to hear and be a part of the presentation of the biographical projects about them. The “El-
ders Project” has been a part of Mr. Seitz’s classroom for a long time and both students and elders learn from and appre-
ciate all of learning and sharing the emerges from conversations and story telling. And, in the field behind the playground 
at ONS, 8th graders planted sugar maple trees, white pine trees and blueberry bushes hoping to come back some day 
and stand with their own little ones to see how the trees have grown.

Our youngest students will celebrate graduating from Pre-K and moving up to Kindergarten on June 20. The little ones 
have grown in so many ways this year.

On June 9, ONS will host a concert with the Syracuse Community Choir. Thank you to Wendy Stafford, Chris Capella, 
and Ricky and Randy Neu for making such a wonderful event a reality.

Students in Mrs. Reyburn and Mrs. Walker’s first grade class had a “Bring Your Parents to School Day”. Parents 
worked with their children on projects such as making a personalized piece of art with rocks, completing assignments in 
math and reading, and having lunch. The idea of the day and invitation helped to support the idea this year at ONS that 
we are welcoming the community to be a part of our school. Thank you to all of the parents that could come in to be with 
us.

Our students will be going on many exciting field trip to end the school year. Grade 2 and 3 are going to Sea Breeze, 
Grades 4 to 8 are going to Enchanted Forest, Grades 6-8 are going to Barnes and Noble, Grades Pre-K, K and 1 are go-
ing to the Zoo and Thunder Island.

EDIT ABLE NAM
SA MPLE TEX T
From the Desk of 

JOHN GIZZI & 

SIMONE THORNTON

Girls Adventures in 
Math (GAIM)

Two teams of girls from ONS 
in grades 6-8 traveled to Cornell 
University to participate in an annual 
math competition called Girls Adven-
tures in Math (GAIM). The competi-
tion consisted of two timed rounds of 
questions. The girls used teamwork, 
creative problem-solving and math-
ematical skills to find solutions to the 
problems. 

The following students took part 
in this exciting math event:  
Makiyah Lazore, Riley Thornton, 
Jonaca Thornton, Sydney CalfRobe, 
Secorrah Benedict, and Nadia  
Stafford. 
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✦  Grimshaw School News  ✦

The school year is ending in a busy fashion, it was stand-
ing-room only again this year for Grandparents’ Day. The 
weather was absolutely perfect for the day’s events. Each of 
our special guests started off in the cafeteria, then moved to 
the individual classrooms, making a side trip to the Book Fair 
or going to the gym to see the wonderful student artwork and 
get their picture taken with their grandchild. Many thanks to 
GAPS (Grimshaw Parents Association) for coordinating the 
day for us. We also want to thank Nice ‘n Easy for providing 
the coffee for all of our visitors. Anyone who attended Grand-
parents’ Day was able to leave knowing what a wonderful, 
caring environment we have at Grimshaw.

For the planning purposes here are the important dates 
for the busy month of June:  

June 13th	 Olympics Grade 1-3, 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
	 Olympics Grade 4-6, Noon to 2:00 p.m. 
	 Picnic Day

June 14th	 Olympics Rain Date
June 19th	 6th Grade Graduation - 6 p.m.,  

	 in the Grimshaw Gymnasium 
June 20th	 Kindergarten Graduation 

	 9 a.m., in the Grimshaw Cafeteria
June 21st 	 Last day of School for Students 

	 11:30 dismissal  
	 Moving Up Day

PE Corner
Grimshaw’s

                	     We would like to send out a  
                      huge thanks to Grimshaw and their 
             amazing support for the American Heart 
      Association.  This year, Grimshaw Elementary 
has broken their all time record by raising over 
$10,000 during the jump rope for heart event.  May 
8th marked a very special moment for many of our 
students.  Many participated in the jump rope for 
heart event, slimed our very own superintendent, 
Mr. Belfield and raised money for a great cause.  
Thanks again for the amazing support and a spe-
cial shout out to Mrs. Harmatuk and Mrs. Oristan 
for being in charge of the slime!

Grimshaw Elementary just finished our sen-
sational racket sports unit.  Students have learned 
how to keep score and should be able to take their 
skills to the court at Stafford to play a game.  We 
were very impressed with some of our Grand-
parents who played the game “tennis workup” on 
Grandparent’s day with their Grandchildren.  

The Track and Field unit is in full swing.  We 
are preparing the students for the most memorable 
event  - THE OLYMPICS!  On June 13th, Grimshaw 
will host both the 1-3 grade and 4-6 grade olympics 
with a rain date of June 14th.  We have added new 
special effects this year with the help of our librar-
ian, art and music teachers.  We can’t wait!

Enjoy, Play and Be Active!

All students entering PK, K, 1st, 3rd and 5th grades, as well as new students, need a physical. (Please note the required 
years have changed for next year.) Dentist visits are also now requested the same years as required physicals. If your child 
visits the dentist please have them write a note or fill out a form of their choice stating date of visit and results of check-up. 

All new entrants, including PK and Kindergarten students must have their immunization record on file in my office before 
school starts in September. All 6th graders who have turned 11 when school starts will need to show proof of having the Tdap 
vaccine as well as 2 doses of Varicella vaccine or proof of varicella disease. As you know there have been many changes 
regarding immunization requirements at all grade levels the past few years. As soon as I know of any new changes I’ll pass 
them along to you. The current NYS Immunization Requirements for School Attendance/Entrance Chart is posted on our web-
site. Please check with your doctor to be sure your child is up to date with current requirements. Please call me if you have 
any questions regarding vaccination requirements.

All medications require new physician orders in September for the new school year. They don’t carry over from last year. 
Please pick up any meds your child has here before the last day of school or they will be discarded.

If any student is restricted from PE the end of the school year that will carry over to the new school year and they will need 
a release note before they’ll be allowed to participate in PE.

And one more thing-as many of you already know I’m retiring in June so this will be my last newsletter to you all. It has 
been my great pleasure to watch your children grow and help keep them healthy and happy over the last 25 years. I plan on 
subbing for the new nurse so you’ll probably still see me around. Thank you all for your support throughout the years and as 
always feel free to call with any questions or concerns before the end of the year. I hope you all have a safe and happy sum-
mer and a great school year next year!

Health Office News Fax: 677-3154  
pbush@lafayetteschools.org

Paula Bush, Grimshaw Nurse
Phone: 677-5501

PRINCIPAL'S
MESSAGE Mrs. Blossey from the desk of 
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✦  Grimshaw School News  ✦
Grimshaw Annual Art Show

MAY 18

2018

ATHLETES
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✦  Athletic News ✦

LaFayette Boys & Girls
Basketball Camp

WHO: 
LaFayette boys and girls who are entering grades 4th thru 
9th in the 2017-18 school year.
 
WHEN: 
July 23, 24, 25 and 26; 8:00a.m. until 11:30a.m.

WHERE: 
The High School Gymnasium

COST: 
$60 per student (Includes a camp T-Shirt)
 
Fill out this section and return with payment to:

LaFayette Central School District
c/o: Mr. Jerry Kelly

3122 Route 11 North, LaFayette, NY 13084

Please make checks payable to: LaFayette Booster Club

Name:_________________________________________

Address:_ _____________________________________

City/Town: _____________________________________

State/Zip:______________________________________

Telephone:_____________________________________

Email: ________________________________________

Grade as of 10/14: _________	 T-Shirt Size: _ ________

Camp of the
2006-2007
2008-2009

Section III Class C Champion
LaFayette Lancers

 

Congratulations to all of our spring teams and coaches 
who all qualified for Sectional Competition!!  This means that 
all of our teams this year qualified for Sectional play!!!  Great 
job everyone!  

Special “Thank You” to Tony Vadala for the job he did 
on our fields this very tough spring, and to Ron Cooper for 
always taking care of our bus requests.  

Congratulations to the following teams or individuals who 
were selected as Scholar Athletes:

Boys Lacrosse
Collin Dix
Ian Evans
Tucker Reiss
Patrick Prince
Joe Lamson
Roman Reiss
Evan Spratt

Varsity Softball
Brianna Szentmiklosi
Bethany Miller
Bridget Walsh

Varsity Tennis
Adam McIntyre
Brennen Thrall
Luke Wanlass
Molly FitzPatrick
Brandon Benjamin
Alexi Harrington
Mason Shute
Nik Cromley

Varsity Baseball
Sam Camaione
Josh Denue
Kyle Lamson
Ryan Zajac
Noah Singh
Michael Wais
Jared Henderson

Track
Megan Sanders
Jack Caughey

Varsity Girls Lacrosse
Claire Frier
Mya DeJoseph
Carha Williams
Kiersten Rurka
Allison Evans
Victoria Kostiv
Kendra Doupe
Serena Harrington
Charlotte Ryan
Celia Bertlesman
Marissa Evans
Raegyn Garbutt
Evy Ryan

	

ATHLETESCONGRATULATIONS
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Community News  ✦  Community News  ✦  Community News  

LaFayette Public Library News

Upcoming events:

Imagination Lab - June
◆◆ June 6th – Build your own water slide
◆◆ June 13th – Egg drop
◆◆ June 20th – Meet the rats (yes real ones)

Tuesday Tea – June 19th 2:00 – 4:00 p.m.   
Our Tuesday Teas are held every month on the third 

Tuesday, 2-4 p.m. People bring everything from knitting to 
coloring books or just bring yourself. We also have a jigsaw 
puzzle set up. Come join us!

Step up to stop falling:
This exercise helps core strength and aids in maintaining 

balance. The program starts again in the first week in Octo-
ber. Day(s) and time(s) TBA.

Summer Reading:
General

◆◆ June 27th 2 p.m. – kick off party with the  
	 musical McCarthy’s

◆◆ July 11th  11 a.m. – Gravitation Bull
◆◆ July 18th  11 a.m. – Moreland the Magician
◆◆ July 25th  11 a.m. – The M.O.S.T
◆◆ August 1st 11 a.m. – Zoo-to-you
◆◆ August 8th 2 p.m.  Bubbleman
◆◆ August 13th Last day to hand in raffle tickets
◆◆ August 14th – Raffle tickets pulled

Teen specific
◆◆ July 17th 12-2 – Teen Silent Library
◆◆ July 24th  12-3 – Teen craft/DIY day
◆◆ July 31st 5-7:30 – Teen Open Mic night
◆◆ August 7th - TBA

The library is featuring the art of students who showed in the Scholastic Art fair. Come down and take a look! Those 
exhibiting work are: Evelyn Ryan, Alyssa Francis, Grace Caughy, Jennifer Post, Jacob Park, Isabella Papworth, Olivia 
Virnoche, Raven Ditmann, Adam Schaefar, Cameron Walsh, Harlee Farrar, Jenna Reese, Anna Goddard, Karina Magyor, 
Tyler Fabend, Leanna Crouse, Heavan Elliot, Keegan Hemlock, Carolyn Redmore, Caitlyn Oristian, Leanna Crouse, Linsay 
Carroll and Ivy Bennett.

If you would like to display your craft, hobby or collection or know of someone who might be interested in displaying their 
work in our display case, please let us know. 

We have an ongoing jigsaw puzzle exchange in the entryway to the library. Pick up a puzzle or two – leave a puzzle or 
two. It’s very popular and we have some really cool puzzles come through here. We also have a puzzle set up in the library so 
come in and fit a piece or two (or three).

Speaking of imagination, our 3D printer is available for public use. Please come on in and be creative!

The library system has a number of databases available that range from full courses to Newspaper archives to geneal-
ogy. Many of these databases are available on any device that can access the internet using your library card and pin number. 
Others are in-library use only. Ancestry.com is one that is accessible for in library use. 

Thank you for your continued support in using Smile. Amazon.com!

Don’t forget to visit: www.lafayettelibrary.org . Also you can follow us on Facebook 

A reminder that we have a children’s computer that has over 60 educational programs on it.  It is very popular and we 
encourage everyone to come and use it.

We continue to offer computer training for our patrons.  This is a one on one session by appointment only. Please call 677-
3782 and ask for Scott to make arrangements.

Story times:  Wednesday 10:30 to 11:30 a.m.
Imagination Lab on Wednesday 3:30 to 4:30 (except July and August)
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LaFAYETTE COMMUNITY NEWS

YOUTH PROGRAMS
	 Soccer Camp* (boys and 
girls grades PK-6) - Offered by The 
Ultimate Goal at Stafford Park, July 
23-27.  Ultimate Goal will also be 
offering a one day all-sports camp, 
“Wet and Wild,” in LaFayette this 
summer.  Date and time TBA.

Tennis Camp* TBA (boys and 
girls entering Grades 3- 7) – Con-
ducted by LaFayette Sr. High School 
Varsity tennis coach, Joe Fox.  Dates 
and times TBA. 

 *Notices with details will be sent 
home from school.  Information and 
forms can also be found at the Town 
Offices and on the Town’s website 
under the Community Council tab. 
	
ADULT PROGRAMS

Daytime/Senior Exercise Class – Classes are held 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays, 8:30 – 9:30 a.m., at 
the LaFayette Community Center.  

Yoga - Classes are held Mondays and Wednesdays, 
6:30-7:45 p.m.

WERQ  - Mondays and Thursdays, 6:30-7:30 p.m.
Call LCC for details about summer sessions for the 

above classes:  315-677-7272.
Tai Chi:  Beginner and advance classes are held at the 

LaFayette Community Center on Monday mornings 8:30-11 
a.m.  Call instructor Lynn Perrine at 315-677-8114 for details.

Community News  ✦  Community News  ✦  Community News  

ADULT AND YOUTH ACTIVITIES
Walking –The recreation path at 

Stafford Park is also available, every 
day, dawn to dusk.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Community Council - Board 

meetings are usually held at 7:00 
p.m. on the first Thursday of each 
month.  Please contact LCC – 315-
677-7272, for more information.  
Everyone is encouraged to attend as 
we need your help and input.  Please 
consider becoming a member of LCC 
as a participant on its board or as a 
coach – we can’t provide our pro-
grams without your help.

LCC INFORMATION:
Information about Community Council programs can be 

obtained through the following sources:
• 24/7 on the Town’s web site:  www.townoflafaytte.com 

under the “Depts.” (Departments) tab
• By calling 677-7272 - leave a message/ask a question 

and a board member will return your call.  (Messages are 
retrieved at least twice a week.)

• By speaking to an LCC representative during the new 
“Open for Business - Town Hall Tuesday Nights” at the Town 
Offices every Tuesday from 6:00-6:30 p.m.

• E-mail:  lafayettecommunitycouncil@cnymail.com

COMMUNITY BAND CONCERT  
The Lafayette Community Band will perform it's annual concert at the Columbian Presbyterian Church 

(located on the corner of rtes. 11 & 20, Lafayette), Tues. July 31, at 7:00 pm.  
There will be free refreshments in the Fellowship Hall after the performance.  Suggested donation: $2. 

All donations will be presented to Lafayette Outreach (our local food pantry).  Please come out and enjoy 
a night of live music, and support two wonderful community organizations.  

Questions: 315-677-3293, cpresbyt@twcny.rr.com , www.ColumbianPresbyterianChurch.com.

 LCC Mailing Address: P.O. Box 98 Lafayette, NY 13078
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important dates to rememberJune

11	 JS/HS Local Exams
12	 Regents Exams
13 	 GS Olympics/Picnic
14 	 BOE Meeting
		 GS Olympic rain date
19	 GS 6th Grade moving up 
20 	 GS Kindergarten Graduation
		 BP Graduation
21	 ONS Graduation
	 GS Last Day for Students	
22	 High School Graduation 7pm
		 Rating Day
		 End of 40 Weeks
28	 ONS Last Day for Students

Don’t forget 
to like us on 
Facebook.


